Debate on the Ethics of Nuclear Weapons - a briefing for General Synod Members
The Anglican Pacifist Fellowship holds that the way of war is not the way of Jesus. Instead the church needs to reclaim the gospel nonviolence that characterised its practice up to Constantine and has been continued in our own time by people such as Martin Luther King.
APF affirms the five marks of mission and would see the commitment to challenge violence of every kind and to pursue peace and reconciliation as applying across the board and including opposing war and violent civil strife.
APF welcomes the resolution and its welcome of the recently signed United Nations Treaty to Prohibit Nuclear weapons. However APF has reservations about the theology and analysis in the supporting documentation. 

Since Constantine and Augustine the church has broadly espoused the just war approach. Among the just war criteria are that the evil caused by the war should be less than the evil that would otherwise happen; that any response should be proportionate and that the lives of non-combatants and civilians should be safeguarded. 

The document (S59) considers possession of nuclear weapons with a conditional intent to use them. Such use would entail massive suffering, widespread immediate deaths, radioactivity and the likelihood of a nuclear winter, damaging effect on generations yet unborn, and could never be defended on just war criteria. Indeed any willingness of Christians to support such use is deeply corrosive of their love for neighbour and for enemy.
The document (S58) looks at possession of weapons of mass destruction per se. Even if there is no intent to use, there are considerable risks in such a strategy. Everyone on the chain of command needs to know that the missiles would never be fired. There is always the risk of accidental nuclear war, either by technical failure or human error. Although the likelihood is small – but events like Cuba or occasions when flocks of geese were mistaken for incoming missiles remind us that the possibility is present – the severity of nuclear war makes the risk a huge gamble with human survival. It also means that resources are used to prepare for war rather than for enabling human flourishing.
The just war approach tries to civilise war insofar as that is possible and to set boundaries as to what is acceptable. Pace S68, the church has quite sufficient expertise to know that nuclear war would be catastrophic. In welcoming a treaty that seeks to prohibit nuclear weapons, the church is firmly within its historical witness and mission.
Whilst welcoming the resolution, APF considers that it does not go far enough. In the short term, the Church should call on the UK government urgently to develop and publish a transition plan so that the UK is ready to sign and ratify the treaty at the earliest opportunity.  It should do this because nuclear war is wrong, because such a step would implement the commitments made many, many years ago under the non-proliferation treaty and because it would be a witness to kingdom values. In the longer term the church should promote gospel nonviolence and put time and resources into promoting nonviolent conflict resolution and alternatives to war. We pledge to continue to do our part to realise a world without nuclear weapons.
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